CASE 3624: Application of TEXAS
e ’ PACIFIC OIL CO. to amend ORDER. - \
A 0. R-69-D - LEA COUNTY, N:M.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATICN COMMTSSTON
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
LLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

- COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONBIDERING:

OnSGE Wo. 1624
Order No. R-~3294

APPLICATION OF TEXAS PACIFIC OTL
CONPANY TO RMEND ORDER NO. R~69-D,
LER COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

pY THE C%;SSIOS:

his cause cams OR gop hearing at & a.m. on July 26, 1967, &€
gantas Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A Utse, -

NOW, on this 7th day of Rugust, 1967, the Commission; & QUOTU®
baing present, having aonsidered the restimony, the record, and
vegormendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the
premises,
PINDS:

, (2) That due public notioce having been given as pequired by law,
g:a c@a;mission has jurisdiotion of this cause and the subject matter

ervaof. : ;

(2) That the applicant, Texas Pacific 011 Company, seeks an
amendment to the Bagley g4 1uro-Dsvonian Pool Rulaes vpmulqated by
Order No. R=89-D to permit the completion of a gsecond well on an 80~
acre proration unit in the Bagley §4luro~Devonian Pool, the gecond

‘well on a unit being jocated within 150 feet of the center of the

NB/4 or tne §W /4 of -the-quarter gection, with the 80-acre allowable

being produced from aither well in any pmyﬁftie='~m-—**=d!dhw9!-‘, e

that only existing wells drilled to the Devonian formation may be
complated a8 2 second well on an g0~acre proration unit.

(3) Tat order No. R«69, dated May 1, 1951, established g0-acre
provation units in the pegley g{Iuro-Devonian Pool and that said order
rovided that all wells drilled jnto the Bagley 811luro-Devonian Pool
shall ba located i{n the center of the northwest quarter or the southe
east quarter of a qovommental quarter gaction, with a toleranas of
150 fest in any direction to avoid surface obstruction.
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CRSE No. 3624 ' :
Order No. R=-3294 _ ;

in effact through. the iesuance of various ordars since May 1, 1951.

(5) That the aforesaid pool is being officiently and economically

|

{

l | - (4) That the aforesaid oil well spacing has remained continuously ;
_ drained by ona wel) psr B80-acre tract, thereby preventing waste.

| (6) ‘That to allow only existing wells that ave drilied to the |
Davonian formation to be complated as second wells on an 80«aore tract
would violate the correlative rights of operators in the pool that

do nov have such wells.

(7) 'That the subject application ehould be denisd.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:
(1): That the subject application is hareby denied.

(2) et jurisdiction of this cauase 1s retained for the entry
of such further orders as the Commission may deam necessary.

DONE at ganta re, New Mexico, on the day and year hersinabove
| designated. _

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
COMMISSION

v
Y/

b T . ForTER, Jr., Membs

esxr/
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GOVERNOR
DAVID F. CARGO
CHAIRMAN

State of Neto Mexico
®il Conservation ommission

A

STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR,
SECRETARY ~ DIRECTOR

LAND COMMISSIONER
GUYTON B, HAYS

MEMBER . d
P. 0. BOX 2088
SANTA FE
S Wmm” “ August 7, 1967
Mr. John Russell ' Re: gage N;' 3624
.. Attorney at Law * xder Ho. R-3294
P. O. Drawer 640 - Applicant:

Roswell, New Mexico 88201
' : Texas Pacific Oil Company

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com-~
mission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

DA G

~A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/ir
Carbon copy of drder also sent to:

W%Hobbs occ___X

Artesia OGE e o
Aztec OCC
Other Mr. Jason Kellahin for Amerada Petroleum Corp.
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CASB\JGZI:
——=.3062]1:

CASE 3622;
=== 3622

CASE 3623:
\

CASE 3624 ;
\

Verde ang Basin-Dakota
id Pools 33g feet £rom
) Section o,

+ San Juan County, New Mexico,

samqbtownship.

water’disposal, Lea co

: pose\oprerucedﬂoalh" in >
format;gguinth%iﬁterval from 11,610 feet

+ Range 33
East, Bagley Fielq Lea County New Mexic

Appllcation of Texasg Pac1f1c Oil Company to amend Order No
R-69-D, Lea County, New Mexico, Appllcant, 1n the above-
Styleg Cause




o
EXAMINER HEARING - JULY 26, 1967 Docket No. 22-47
CASE 3624 continueq -

CASE 3625: AApplicaticn»of‘Gﬁif;ﬁiI"ESEpgtation for a dualycompletion,

" Lea‘County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the'aboye-styled cause,

Township 23 South, Range 37 East, Lea Cbunty, New Mexico, to
-Produce oi} from the TeagueAMcKee and Teaque Ellenburger Pools

CASE 3626: Application of Gulf 0j1 Corporation for a dual-completion,
Lea Courity, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above—styled}cause,
Seeks approval for the duail completion (cbnventional) of its
R. E. Cole (NCT-A) wWel1 No. 8 located in Unit ¥ of Section 16,
Township 22 South, Ranng37lEast, Lea County, New Mexico, to

prcduce 0il from undesigﬁated Silurian and Montoya 0il poolsg
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CASE 3627 Application of Gulf Oil,Corporation for an unorthodox location,
\ - 7 -
Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above—styled cause,
seeks authority to drill itg R, E, Cole (NCT-A) wel] No. 9 at

casE 3628:  Applicatiop ©f Charles E. geegq for four 0gallala o3 Proration
-“"*\ [ . '

units ang speciai rules, Leg County, New Mexico. Applicdnt,
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-BXAMINER HEARING - JULY. 26, 1967 "Docket. No. 22-67

. CASE 3628 continued
wells which are not located in conformance with said. spacing
‘rules. Applicant.alao*seeks a tempbrary,exception.to:Rule
‘307{for4each.we11.to»pernit utilization.of a vacuum-type
drilling unit during the drilling and conp;etion.operations.
Applicant.also'seeks authority to produce .the wella at

N ”mca;acity;even«thoughitheﬂaggregnteqproduction.frou wells on

a 40-acre tract exceeds the 40-acre noreal unit alilowable.

'CABE 3629 Application of. Bouthern Minerals Corporation for salt water

disposal and a dutl.conplotion,gnau\cOunty, New .Mexico.
Applicent,.in the above-styled cause, soeks authority to
complete its Btate "D" Well No, 1l located in .Unit B of .S8ec~-
tion 8, Township ‘1l South, . Range. 34 East, Lea.County, New
Mexico, in .such & wmanner ln»tafpornit=thocproduction‘oz,oil

salt water through the intermediate oaling-p:oduction'ellinq

annulus into the -Glorieta and other Iormations in the open
hole interval from 4045 feet to 7168 faet. '

-

from the Inbc-!cnnlylvaninn=rool and the dilpouul.o:wproduch e , “ ]
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSICN
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

. COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: |

' : CASE NO. 24%  ~
(Gonsolidated with Case No. 315)
Order No. R-69-D

THE MATTER OF THE APPLIC’ATION oF ; e e

THE OIL CONS'ERV_ATION'COMMISSION
UPON ITS OWN MOTION FOR AN ORDER
DIRECTED TO THE OPERATORS IN THE
BAGLEY -SILURO-DEVONIAN POOL, LEA
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, TO SHOW CAUSE
WHY SAID POOL SHOULD NOT BE PLACED
ON 40-ACRE SPACING WITH ALLOWABLE
ADJUSTMENT, UPON EXPIRATION OF
TEMPORARY ORDER,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for'h':earing on May 19, 1954, at Santa Fe, New Mexico,
before the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mekico, hereinafter referred to as the
nCornmissiont'.

NOW, on this 30th day ‘of June, 1954, the Commission, ‘a quorum being
presént, having considered- the testimony adduced and exhibits received at said hear-
ings, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

e et e et

(1) That due notice having been giveh and proper service had upbn the

operators in said pool as requu'ed by laiv, the Gommission has jurisdiction of this
cause.

'""'Z:'"""‘—I"'h"’éi:"'"c'ii‘i”"iﬁa‘ii-'"%‘r‘x—e'Gcmmission_issued Temporary Order R-69, effective
ginaily K y

May 1, 1951, to and including May 1, 1952, authorizing the development and production
of the Bagley-Siluro-Devonian Pcol on an 80-acre spacing pattern with 80-acre pro-
ration units.

\ (3) That thereafter and prior to the expiration of Order R-69, the Com-
mission after due notice and hearing issued Order R-69-A, which granted ati extension
of Order R-69, as modified, for a period of one year from and after May 1, 1952.
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Order No, R-69-D

(4) That thereafter and prior to the expiration of Order R-69-A as modified
by Order R-69-B, the Commission after due notice and hearing issued Order R-69-C,
effective June 1, 1953, to and including June 1, 1954, which authorized the develop-
ment and production of the Bagley-Siluro-Devonian Pool on an 80-acre spacing
pattern with 80-acre proration units.

(5) That for the prevention of waste and in the interests of conservation,

the provisions of said Comiission Temporary Order R=69-C, as hereinafter modified
and set forth, should be made permanent.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(a) That 80-acre spacing of wells and establishment of 80-acre proration
units in the Bagley-Siluro-Devonian Poo!, Lea County, New Mexico, described as:

Township 11 South, Range 33 East, NMPM
All Section 34; NW/4 and S/2 Section 35

Township 12 South, Range 33 East, NMPM
N/2 and SE/4 of Section 3j all of Section 2;
E/2 NW/4 and N/2 NE/4 of Section 11

be, and the same is hereby authorized; such proration units to consist of the E/2 and

northwest

the W/2 respectively of each governmental survey quarter section therein <dﬁé—§al\

locwml‘b‘éﬁn the\;:‘en!:er (permissive tolerance 150 feet) of th
and southeast quarter sections bhereof. '

PROVIDED, HOWEVER, that the following described units do, and shail
constitute permissible exceptions to the spacing and proration unit plan aforesaid:

~ Township il South, Range 33 East, NMPM
‘N/2 NW /4 of Section 35; S/2 NW/4 of Section 35

Township 12 South, Range 33 East, ‘NMPM

N/Z2 NMW/4 of Section 3; S/2 NW/4 of Section 3;

N/2 NE/4 of Section 2; SW/4 NE/4 and NW /4 SE /4 of
Section 2; SE/4 NE/4 and NE/4 SE/4 of Section 2;
5/2 SE /4 of Section 2; :

N/2 NE/4 of Section 11

(b) That no well shall be drilled or produced in said pool except it be in

- conformity with the spacing and proration unit pattern hereinabove authorized unless,

after notice and hearing, a special order of authorization is had and obtained from the
Commission. :

(c) That should any well be drilled off-pattern, under authority of any
special order, then, and in that event, the same shall be entitled only to an allowable
equal ‘to that of a standard 40-acre proration unit with deep pool adaptation as provided
by Commission rules. Nothing contained in this order shall be construed as requifing
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Order No. R-69-D

~

by the Commission the drilling of any wells at any location.

IT IS FURTﬁ/ER ORDERED: That the Bagley-Siluro-Devonian Pool and the
80-acre proration units therein, hereby established and confirmed, be and the same
hereby are granted an allowable equal to the top allowable for wells in the Bagley-
Siluro-Devonian depth range, calculated by the use of the 80-acre proportional factor
as provided for in Rule 505 of the Rules and Regulahons of thlS Cominission, together
with the acreage factor, if any there be;

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that no well in such pool will be assigned an allowable
g er-thanthe amount of oil. nroduced on_official gas-oil ratio tests durmg a 24 hour
period in compliance with Rule 301 of the said Rules and Regulations.

IT 1S FURTHER ORDERED:

{a) That each operator in said pool shall take or cause to be taken ‘bottom -
hole pressure tests of each producing well operated by him in said pool during the
months of July of each calendar year; the resulis of such tests shall be tabulated,
and reflect the pressure of each well; the same shall be filed on or before the 5th day
of August, of each calendar year, with the Commission at Santa Fe, New Mexico (with
copy to Hobbs office); it is further provided, that such bottom-hole pressure tests shall
be taken in conformity with the requirements of Rule 302 of the¢: Commission's Rules
and Regulations as revised,

This order supersedés all previous temporary orders and interlocutory '
orders hereétofore issued in this case,

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

EDWIN L. MECHEM, Chairman
E. S, WALKER, Member

R. R, SPURRIER, Secretary and Member

SEAL
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LAW OFFICES OF

JOHNFZRUSSELL
---:-sns==:==mﬁri~a‘uwu}Mwm-
P. O. DRAWER 640

ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO 88201

TELEPHONE 622-464|
AREA CODE BOS

Lame 5627

July 5, 1967

‘Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
oecretary-Dlrector
0il Conservation Comm1331on

P, 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Mr._Porter:

I transmit herewith, in triplicate, an

Application of Texas Pacific 0il Company and request

that it be set for hearing before an examiner on

July 26.
Very truly yours,
. Russell
JFR:1

Enclosure

o 6 PHl 2l

DOGKET MaleD =
i &

=
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION
OF TEXAS PACIFIC.OIL -COMPANY FOR
SAlLLA OV N UINGT LG, I'UOI;ARU_LES_

FOR THE BAGLEY-SILURO-DEVONIAN
POOL IN LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

e e N N e N

APPLICATION

COMES NOW Applicant, Texas Pacific 0il Company, by
its attorhey, John F. Russell, and requests the Commission to
amend Order No. R-69, as amended, in Case No. 249 in the
following respects:

1. To authorize more than one well to be drilled
on each pro-ration unit and the additional well locations
thereon to be in the center (permissive tolerance 150 feet)

of the Northeast quarter or the Southwest quarter of éhe
quarter section. /?L/ w/ ,&:,Lh/

2. When there is more than one well loc- zed on a
single pro-ration unit, one 80 acre allowable shall be

assigned to the unit, which allowable may be produced from

the wells in any proportion.

3. The granting of this Application will permit

the use of wells presently existing on the established?pfbé

ration units and would prevent waste and protect correlative

rights.

61 Ju. & Pul 21 ' I

v
’

No. A( &7
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WHEREFORE, Applicant»requests the Cdmmission to set
this matter down for hearing before an Examinér, to publish
its noticé as provided by law and after hearing, to issue its
Order granting the amehdments’reqﬁested herein.

Respectfully submitted,

" TEXAS PACIFIC OIL COMPANY

By: | (%QMM | \

orney for Applicant

P. 0. Drawer_ 640
Roswell, New Mexico 88201
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DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY. DALY COPY, CONVENTIONS

©O. BOX 1092 @ PHONE 242.5697 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW mEX)

SPECIALITING N,

CO

1120 SIMMS BLDG. o p.

P

BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO 011, CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

July 26, 1967

EXAMINER" HEARING
= _MEARING

: 3

IN THE MATTER OF:

)
)
)
Application of Texas Pacific OivaOmpany )
to amengd Order No R-69-p, Lea County, ') Case No. 3624
New Mexico, . )
)
)
)
)

T —————— M.\——_‘

BEFORE :

Elvis A. Utz, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT oOF HEARING
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.
i MR, UTZ: Case 3624,
cr : © % MR. HATCH: Case 3624, application of Texas Pacific
; i_ 0il Company to amend Order No R-69-D, Lea County, New Mexico.
T el Ty MR..PUSSELL: . John F. Russell, Roswell, New Mexico
T s \ _ L T
' 2 e and I have one witness, Mr. Fred Hughey.
voes v R o :
AT ¥ £t (Witness sworn.)
. — , :
Co b= 2 MR. UT2: Are there other appearances?
: # = ,
. & %E MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, Jason Kellahin
> oo
7 — Kellahin and Fox, Santa Fe, appearing for Amerada Petroleum
5 Corpo;atlon.

MR. UTZ: Are there other appearances? You may

proceed.

i

FRED HUGHEY, called as a withess on behalf of the

P . . P .
Applicant, having been first duly sworn on oath, was éxamined

and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. RUSSELL:
0] Will you please state your name, residence, name of
your employver and the capacity in which you are employed?
A ‘I am Pred Hughey with Texas Pacific 0il Company,’
Midland, Texas., I am employed as area engineer. .
Q- Youlhave previously qualified to testify before the

Commission and the Examiner, have you not?

1120 SIMMS BLDG, @ .0, BOX 1092 ® PHONE 2435691 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101

SPECIALIZING INs DEPOSITIONS, KEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
1400 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 256.1294 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108




PAGE 3
E e , A Yes, sir,
| - Q Are‘you familiar with the application of Texas
ij Pacific 0il Company in Case Number 36247?
] _ A I am,
f Q  Now, as I undeg;tand your original applica;ioﬁ, you

o g5 'méEKéHMfoTEB‘ﬁéWauthorizedmtou“Athorizewmongmthénmone“W?llwvm"h
a3 to be drilled on each proration unit and the additiocnal well
as> :
N Efi locations thereon, to be in the center, with a permissive
a2 ) 7
‘ = tolerance of one hundred and fifty feet of the northeast quaxten
1 | — : .
2T — or of the southwest quarter of the quarter section, is that

correct?
A Yes, sir.
b ; Q Now, it is my understanding at tHis time, that you

would like to either amend the application or have the Examiner

put a limitation on your request so that it would ‘inerely

authorize the recompletion of presently existing, rion—-producing

wells, which are located on an eighty acre proration unit,

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEM!NTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

which has a presently producing well on it, to which the
prorational allowable has been assigned?

A That is correct.

Q And when I referred to fecompletidn of the presently

existing non-producing well, it is one which is drilled to the

Devonian formation, is that correct?

1120 SIMMS BLDG. @ P.O.-BOX 1092 8 PHONE 2436692 . ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101
1400 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 256-1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEX!ICO 87108
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SPECIALIZING IN1 DEPOSIT!ONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COFY, CONVENTIONS

112G SIMMS BLDG. ® P.O. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243:4691 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101
1400 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 256-1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEX!ICO 87108

A Yes, sir.
{Whereupon, Applicant's
Exhibits 1 through 3 were
narked for identificaticn.)
0 All right, now, I will refer you to what has bheen

]

nantla Rvh
cant--g oMt

pote

hit Number 1 .and ask.yon to explain

Ium \ 3] tplain
to the Examiner exactly what this portrays.
A Exhibit Number 1 is a plat of the productive wells,
8

or all of the wells in the Bagley -Siluro-Devonian Field. The

present Devonian producers are under the red dots. The yellow

acredge is Texas Pacific 0il Company acreage, and the green

dots dencte wells that were drilled to the Devonian formation,
but are not now prodicing from such formation.

Q Have those wells ever proéﬁced from that formatibn
or any other formation? | .

A To the best of my krowledge, they have not produced
frombfhe Devonian. A few of them have producéd ffom the Penn,
but they are now abandoned in that zone.

0] But they were originally drilled to the Devonian, is
that correct?
A Yeg, sir.

r

>

0 Now, will you locate the T.P. wells which are shut+~in
as Devonian wells, identify them?

A Ckay, sir. The four wells are all in Section 2,




SPECIALIZING 1Nt DEPOSIT!

Township 12 South ,Range 33 East, Lea County. There is the
gtate D Well Mumber 1 in Unit A, State C-5 in Unit C, State
‘B-3 in unit I, and the grate C-4 in unit M of gection 2.

o And then there are two adgditional® which are Amerada |

wells;éfEMEHéy*ﬁét?”

A Yes, Sir.
Q Would you locate them?
A The first 1s Amerada State BTA Well Number 2, located

in Section 2 6f the same township and rande. The second well
is the-Ameradaap;:A. Chambers Well Number 2, 1ocated in Unit
¢ of Section li, pPownship 12 South, Range 33 gast, Lea county,
New Mexico.

0 and to the pest of your knowledge these are the

only six wells which would be jnvolved by your application

as 1imited oY amended?
' A This is correct.

Q ‘ Now, on the T.P.'Wells, when completed to the Devohian,
were they. capable of producing at that time?
A Yes; gir. As I recall the state D Number 1 potentiale
for a thdﬁsahd parrels of oil a day and then was shut-in. ~ The
thousand parrels is the only production from that weli.

0 You, as I.uﬁderstand jt, do not know why there were

ltwo wells drilled on an eighty acre unit with only one well

L
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6,
i using the allowable assigned to it?
3? A No, sir. %This happened before my time with Texas
: ;; ‘Pacific, but the best that I can glean ocut of the transeripts
g, - and all from the previous pool hearings, that these wells were
h,g,, ,f§; drilled”in”éﬁficipation of a forty acre proration unit in
. “ﬁg o this pool, and at the time the eighty acre spacing was incor-
Sy e 22 porated in the final pool rules, the well had already been
) EA ad ) . S ]
= Arilled
. ’ .
. — rilled,
. hd ‘
= Q Now, from this exhibit, will you show or point out
% S
B -gg‘ the prorétibn’units which will be affected by your application

and locate ‘the Presently existing well to vhich the allowable

is assigned?

A Yes, sir. The Texas Pacific units where this will

bas

apﬁly, would be the north half of the northeast quarter of

Section 2, all of these will be in the same township and

range as we mentioned previously, on which the;Stéte;c‘Numbér

UQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101
BUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

-1, located in Unit B, is now producing. The next unit will be
the east half of the northwest quarter, in which the State e

Well Number 2, located in Unit F, is now the producing well.

5, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

The west half of the southwest quarter of Section 2 in

® P.O, BOX 1092 ® PHONE 2436691 ® ALB

which the State c Well Number 3, located in Unit ‘L, is the pro-

1400 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 256-1294 @ AL

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITION

1120 SiMmS BLDG.
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1
3 ‘ o g of Section 2, in which the State B Well Number 1, located in
wo Unit H, is the producing well.
L . Q And in addition to your request that you be authorized
e e .._a.n | to recomplete those wells on the unit, you are also asking
K R that a single eighty acre allowable be assigned to the unit? |
YA yf' A Yes, sir.
3 '~.‘ hy o~ .
- : A o Q And that this allowable may be produced from the
. . e %E wells in any proportion?
5 R 5; -
: . Y as . .
5. — A This is correct.
ot — '
5 < . . . -~
= as> 0] All right, now, I will refer you to what has bheen:
é .i marked as Applicant's Exhibit Number 2 and ask you to explain
‘© . . : : ‘ ’ -
= = ey
LA & that exhibit.
S * 3 :
[§] .
: o X A This is a tabulation of all the producing wells from
¢S Er 2
! o (%] - O . ‘
2 > 22 . N
" §‘§§ the Engineering Committee Report of May 1967, in the Bagley
R L 0L
§ E; Siluro-Devonian Pool, indicating the company, names and numbers
~ G w
g 2=
E §§ of their wells, their average daily production for the month
¥ 6
x D2 ¢ .
; g3 in barrels of o0il per day and barrels of water per day, and
g i3 Lo ‘ -
§ g3 then, the top allowable those wells would have in this month.
£ 33 ,
§ %g 0 Now, the daily production is as of May, 19672
gy A This 1is correct.
& Lo
E « : .
2 3; 0 And the allowable figure you used was for July of
g 23
i ez
£ 2 '672?
e 5%
Z oz
. N ef s
i =« A Yes, sir.
a vr b
w g8
& —~
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' y Q All right, go ahead.
< A And, then, the next column:is the anticipated .-
\ ?  | capacity if this application is awarded for Texas Pacific wellsl
B oy I have no indication on what the Amerada wells will be capable
g s - B
e S ww~i1!ﬂwwm~v~~~rrOff»and:wthen;-the»next to-the last - column-is-—-+the increase - —
: G k
. g £ . . . ) . g - .
. S £in in daily production of barrels of oil per day from the Texas :
4 o '.g = Pacific wells and the approximate cost that Texas Pacific will
: . N _:i - ;
1 i . . .
: + E? have to spend to obtain this higher rate.
— Q Now, that approximate cost would be for the work
h .
23 on all of the wells, would it not?
-
A Yes, sir.
Q And what figure is that?
A $92,000.
Q Is there anything further on that exhibit that you

want to bring out?

A The only other thing is that ‘the six wells which
héve a second well drilled to the bevonian in the podl are
denoted by the stars over here by the number.,

Q fInﬂother words, B-1, C-1,;C~2 and C—3 are the ones
which have additional wells on‘the unit?. |

A’ Then the Amerada Chambers 1 and‘BTA-};

0] All right, now, I will refer you to what has been

marked as Applicant's Exhibit Number 3 and ask you what that
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L < reflects. i
‘ -
. A This is the completion data on Texas Pacific 0il
'%; Company wells which possibly would be opened up if this
~ o application is favorably received, showing the well number,
LR )
: £ : ) A : ' :
o - the total depth, the size and depth of casing, present perfor-
i N e e Co R
- it S ations, top of cement behind the o0il string, and then the
L P _ ,
2 = .work and estimated cost required to produce each of the wells.
'% = 0 Well, run through the work required to produce the
] = -
N et wells.
gg A Okay, sir. 1In the State B Number 3, the well-is
: _ _ / ,

presently shut-in and‘would requi%e only afflow line and
ar£ificial lift equipment; artificial lift equipﬁent in fhis
field consists of'hydraulic equipment which is rather expensive{
therefore the high of $22,000. 00 to-initiate‘production&from
this well.

The C Number 4 is presenﬁi? an abandoned Penn | :
completion and the work would require squeezing the present
Penn perforaEioﬁs, installing - flow line tubing-and: ..’
artificial 1lift equipment for a cost of $34,000.00. The C
Well Numbef 5 is also a present abandoned Penn completién and
would require squeezing the present perforations, installing
a flow line tubing and artifiéial lift equipment, again, for

$34,000.00,
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'And the State D Well Number 1 would require -- is
presently a shut-in Devonian completion and would require

only flow line equipment.

Q Now, these are all state leases, are they not?
~A -~ All of the Texas Pacific leases are state leases.

0 And in your ovinion, the granting'of this application |
will permit you to recover your fair share of the oil under
the proration unit gnd also make use of the existing wellé/én
thesé units, without the necessity of drilling additional
wells, is that correct?

A This is correct.

0 Were Applicant's Exhibits 1,2 and 3 prébared by you

! ) . ’ N L
or under your supervision and direction?

A Yes, sir. =

vt

MR. RUSSELL: Mr. Examiner, I offer into evidence
Applicant's Exhibits 1,2 and 3.
MR. UTZ: Without objection, Exhibits 1,2,and 3 will
be entered into the record of this case.
(Whereupon, Applicant's
Exhibits 1,2 and 3 were
admitted in evidence.)
MR. RUSSELL: I‘have no further questions of this

witness.

MR. UTZ: Are there questions of the vitness?
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|
| <
R MR. PORTER: I have one.
e ,; : CROSS EXAMINATION
. & BY MR. PORTER:
i o . e
o isa 0 I believe your Exhibit 3, here, jndicates that you
S L N e v
9‘§ E : plan to squeeze the perforations, ﬁEEE‘i§7“themPennﬁperforatigng_
b £ i ' )
ST £ & in two of’the wells?
’ i % e
: ¥ ) .
s 2= A Yes, sir.
= |
. - Q Has the Penn been abandoned SO far in these two ™
> &= m )
] wells ——
E S
< »
= A Yes, sir.
% Q - or is it still producing? -
:Z:; .—z: . R ' R e . v ’ .
L . ES A Our Penn cdmpletions'haVe peen watered out completely.
; O
¢ % \ 0 So, the Penn has been depletéd --
5 2%
3 88 A Yes, sir.
> xx
§ 4% . .
2 22 0 ~- in this area?
2 ==
gy |
& 22 A in our two wells.
4 %%’ 0 In these particular wells?
£ .7
- .
5,32 A Yes, S1ir.
- z 23 MR. PORTER: Thank you.
: st : -
s 8% CROSS EXAMINATION
g 28 A
£ 5
z ®%
© 4o BY MR. UTZ:
woog e e e
o ’; .
> ez . ,
-1 Q Let's see, there are three penn pools in this area, :
] . - .
2 2L is there not? The upper, middle and lower.
» 28 -
g ==




]
> ,
Fis AR

R

N e O R e s

.

"
R/

A
o

s sing s

PAGE 12
A That is the North Bagley.
o o} Is that the North Bagley only?
3; A Yes, sir. As I recall, this is only the Bagley
515 Permo~Penn, I believe, that has the one pool.
| A
T MR. UTZ: Any other questions? Mr. Kellahin.
-
ii CROSS EXAMINATION
— :
< a3 BY MR. KELLAHIN:
a
%E 0 Mr. Hughey, as I understand,; you testified earlier-
——y
ad
= that the wells that are.presently shut-in were drilled prior
= ‘
as to the adoption of any permanent spacing orders, is that correct
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A To the best of my knowledge, this is true.
0 ‘Do you have information on the dates that these wells
R —
were spuited?
A No, sir, I do not.  As I recall, it was in the early
'50's, now, I would say '50 or 'Sl.
) Do you know the date that the original order was

adopted for spacing, for putting the Siluro-Devonian Pool on

eiqhtY“acre spacing?

A Are you talking about the initial --
0 I am talking about the initial order, yes, sir.
A That was before this time.
. 34
o) So, it was before these wells were spufted?
A Yes, sir.

?
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‘;Q 0 And before they were completed, tO the hest of your
e ‘xnowledge? -
;, A Yes, sir, but the final pool rules were not in affect
s at this time, these were temporary rules.
R 0 __ Have you examined the rules involved in this?
. e A Yes, sir. i I
X P _ | ‘. o
g ety 0 There were several of them, were there not?
- g "as ] '
z E?-‘ A Yes, sir, several interesting hearings.
ﬁ-i — Q Order Number R-69 was the»initial rule, was it not?
i as A. Yes, sir.
= '
% ) " ‘ 0 And you would agree that that was adopted May 1st,
3 8 ‘
2 E
& 19512
z
! 8 ,
: . A Yes, sir.
S 58 . )
3 %% 0 And, then, it was continued by Order R-69-A, which
e 8¢

z was adopted April 29th, 1952, would you agree to that?
2

3 A Yes, Ssir.

o«

o) And, then, it was continued again by order R-69-B,

adopted April 20th, 19537

HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY,

BANK EAST @ PHONE 2561294 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW M

[}
a
-4
<
hd
3
w A Yes, sir.
2
a . .
= o ) Then, there was an Qrder R-69-C, dated May 21st, 19532
z 2 -
g @ n Yes, S1X.
s 2,
e X r
- z éé 0 And, then, the final Order R-69-D, making the rule
2 22 , _
‘é %E permanent} which was adopted June 30th, 19547
(%] -
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,Sf A Yes, sir. a1j of the fivst four rules, p thzoggh,

or 69 through ﬁQED"a;emall.desigﬁatéﬁ as tempofary pPool rules.

3 ,
- T Q - They were for a Period of one yYear, were they not»?
< at
T L2 : A Yes, sir,
“: Vo "é i MR. PORTER: Did they a1 establish eighty acre
o0 ;g ‘.
. S Spacing?
;’: oy
5 iy -EE THE WITNESS. Yes, sir, as I stateq before, this
i _ ,
¥ =
5 - happeneqd before me time with thisg company, and the best I can
< a> :
; = recall, or could see, that thesge wells weyre drilled in the
< .
; -22 middle of the temporary Pool rulesg at a time, I assume, when

NY, DAILY Cory, CONVENTIONS

‘Number 1, show the Amerada BTA Well Number 2 as ga shut-in,
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A No, sir, 7t show it g a well drilled to the Devonian
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]
o o
iy W
53D
o0
o P
o o
<
)
=g .
) 33 formatlon.
o oox&
w w
H 53 Q Do you have the total depth on that welj>
p
g il ‘
. % .
¥ 82 A No, sir, 71 g0 hot,
~ow
N Sx
8 m
& Sf Q What wag your source of information?
s i
£ g8
¢ Sk aA These were Scout Tickets
N Z;
i g Q Scout Tickets?
¢ g8
S =X
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A Yes,

sir.

MR. KELLAHIN: All right, if the Examiner please,

this does not agree with our information and we would like

7

to have a

momentary recess to check the file of the Commission® : -

or the Commission's records on this particular well.

MR.

MR.

- MR,

show that, and I want to know if it is incomplete. I show

UT7%: This was the RTA Number 2?7
KELLAHIN: Yes, sir.

HOCKER: I have a business record that doesn't

that it was never drilled to the Devonian.

MR.

will_pdll the

THE
to do-is take
MR,
your plat?
TUE '
MR
just one ~--
THE

MR.

UTZ: We will take a five minute recess and we -

well file on it.

(Whereupon, avfiﬁe minute
recess was taken.)

WITNESS: I think to correct -it, all we have
that green dot off of our plat.

UTZ: And you don't show Perinsylvanian wells on
WITNESS:

No, sir.

RUSSELL: But, amend your testimony to' show

WITNESS: Yes.
RUSSELL: —- Amerada instead of two?
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THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

MR. RUSSELL: And also, it would be applied to your

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

MR. RUSSELL: ~- which would show an additional
well?

THE WITNESS: The BTA Number 1 shouldn't have the
star after it.

MR, UTZ: Ogay.

MR, KELLAHIN: That's all of the questions I have

of the witness, Mr. Utz, e

MR. UTZ: Are there other questions of the witness?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. PORTER:

) You haven't made any calculations as to how much

additional oil that you would ultimately recover --

A No, sir, I have notf

] -- as a result of producing two wells ag -opposed
to one?

A No, sir.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

0 Have you taken any pressures. or have you-been -in — - oo
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the hole in any of these four wells to determine what the
"pottom hole pressures are at this time?
§ ug - A No, sir, I have looked back on previous'Commission

“~4w~~~mW¢_.;reGQrQ$W§pd all, that the pottom hole pressure of the entire

pool is essentially the same 28 it Qéé"ﬁpéﬁ“discoverYTWWItm-»ﬁ

wmrtm

ijs an active water drive and has little or no pressure depletior

MR. PORTER: You say‘the pool. has peen rather

efficiently produced up to this time?

THE WITNESS: Yes, SiY.

Q / (By Mr. utz) Therefore, if it is a water drive pool.,
it woeld pe safe to assume that the bottom hole pressure is
pretty much tﬁe‘same -

A Yes, sir.

o] —— in all the pools?

A - Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: Auy other questions? The witness may
be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR. UTZ: Statements in this case?
MR. KELLAHIN: We want to offer some avidence.

MR. UTZ: Mr. kellahin, you want to of fer some

testimony?

MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, sir, I have a witness if Mr.
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Russell is through.
MR. RUSSELL: I have no further questions.

MR. KELLAﬂIN: I would like to have Mr. Hocker. sworn,

~-{Witness -sworn,}

R. L. HOCKER, called as a witness, having been firSt
duly sworn on oath, was examined and testified as follows:

; DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:
0 Would you state your name, please?
A My name is R, I. Hocker, I am employed by Amerada

Petroleum Corporation as a Petroleum Engineer,

0 And where are-you located, Mr. Hocker?
A Tulsa, Oklahoma.
Q Have you testified hefore the 0il Conservation

Commission'and made-your‘qualifications a matter of record?
A Yes, sir.‘
MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness's qualifications
acceptable?
MR. UTZ: Yes, sir, they are.
0 » (By Mr, Kellahin) Mr; Hocker, are you familiar with
the area_involved in Case Number 3624, applicatiog of Texas

Pacific 0il Cempany?




.
-

lele]

3

an

S

I

R
< b

§
]
i

AR
{ 3
w

-meier 1ot

»

dearnley

o

N PRI
ot

|

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TUSTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONYENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLOG. ® P.O, BOX 1092 @ PHCNE 2436691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101
1400 FIRST MATIONAL BANK EAST @ PHONE 256.1204 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXIC0:87108

PAGE

I performance of this pool.

.19
A Yes, the Bagley- Siluro-Devonian Pool, ves, sir.
S Q Have ycu reviewed the history of this pool?
A Yes, sir, I have prepared an Exhibit 1 to show the

(Whereupon, Amerada's
Exhibit Number 1 was marked
for identification.)

Q All right, now, reférring to what has 5een marked .—~
before we get into that, could you briefly outline the history
aﬁd the background of the development of this pool as under
the present spacing program?

A Weli; I think that under Cross Examination, that
you ouﬁlined:SOme of the orders that have bheen issued hy the
Commission, and I will give vyou a little history in the out-
line, that in Deéémber 1949, Amerada madevan applicatibn for
eighty acre spacing, which was denied by the Commission. It
was opposed by T.P., Texas Pacific.

The next order that was issued by the Commission
was May the lst of 1951, which was Case 249 and resulted in
Crder R-69., It was a témporary eighty acre spacing order for
one year under apprlication of Amerada. That ofderuwas contin-
ned for, May of 1952 and May of 1953 and made permanent in

May of 1954 by our Order R-69-D, I believe was the last one,

Q Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit
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THE WITNESS: This will be -- well, I will give you
scme of the sources. The fact is, I plan to read from several
things, if you will bear with me.

The first source I would like to read from is padge,

_Roman Numerals Page 16 in the Interstate 0il Compact, which | __

has been termed the Governor's Report, which is called "A

Sutdy of Conservation of 0il and Gas," published in 1964. And
on page, Roman Nﬁmerél 16, it defines optimum spacing as "The
maxXimum nuﬁber_of reservoir acres that would bé economically
and effectively drained by one well within a réasonable period
of time."

Q  (By Mr. Kellahin) Now, as a Petroleum Engineer, are
you in agreement with that sféfemenﬂ?

A Yes, sir, I think it is a very good definition.

Q All right, go ahead, please.

A I would like to point out the similarity between
the statute of New Mexico and the definition of optimun spacing
as I just read. I would like to read to you from Statﬁte,
Section 65-3-14, Subparagraph B. "The Commission may establish
a proration unit for each pool, subﬁ being the area that can |
be efficiently and economically drained and developed 5y one
well. And in SO doing, the Commission shall consider‘the

economic loss caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells,
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maximum number of acres that can be assigned, no minimum

~ specified. In other words, in Kansas, voluntary spacing is

simply a proration device, no more.

Kansas has been a Lackward state in conservaﬁion
.and still has no pooling. Fortunately, New Mexico has a pool-
ing statute and doés not need voluntary spacing, siﬁce pooling
is protection for such standard size pforation units.

I call your attention to the fact that such states
as Utah, Wyoming, Montana have spacing regulations with no
allowables, b&t wells are;used'as a methoé of protectihq
corgélatiVe rights. Voluntary spacing has an insidious flaw,

in that the result is most times delayed to a point in the
1ife of the field, when drilling additional wells to increase
~current income; with no increase in ultimate recovery from
the field, is least attractive.

If an oil economist-must consider the éossibility
of drilling a second well on a spacing unit, it will certéinly
tdimhhis enthusiasm f§r drilling in New Mexico. To allow more
than one well on.a proration unit is a return to potential
concept, larger holes, more hdies, same thing, and it is a

return to the law of caption.

9] Now, Mr. Hocker, you are ‘aware of the fact that the

wells which have been discussed by pexas—Pacific-Cil-Company. ..

[ T S YR ——




PAGE
25
- have already been drilled?
T A Yes, sir, they were drilled after the first order
) ) .
. - was issued which granted temporarf eighty acre spacing.
TRt s - Do you-have the-dates-when-those wells were drilled?l .
S L0 | ,
",} G A I have a business record which gives those dates,
L il ‘
"% g 2 and I would like to give you those.
f SR i
o g — MR. UTZ: You're not contending that this might
B % a> .
4 E g; agree with the 0il Commission files?
z i
3 t - )
; Fry THE WITNESS: I think they should,atleastfapproxi@ate1y*
e MR. KELLAHIN: We will”submit they be subject to
o ad>

. correction by the 0il Commission files. .
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. Bear in mind that the first

temporary eighty acre order was granted May lst of 1951. T.P,

State B Number 3, I have Spuﬁ%gd in July of 1952 and ccmpleted
in November of 1952,

T.P. State C Number 4 was sputted in June of 1951
and completed in October of 1951. T.P. State C Number 5 was
spué%éd in March of 1952 and completed in July of 1952, T.P.
State D Number 1 was sputted in June of '52 and qompleted in
November of '52,

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) In the event the épplication of
Texas Pacific 0il Company is approved,‘brief;y, what effect

do you think ‘this would have on the reservoir as a whole and
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Falka

N well, in my opinion there would be MO additional

ultimate recovery from the field. There might be a difference

ot
I

in competitiVe positions within the fieia, and 1 am sure this

»
A
7

Il

) o is also & possibility and it is 2@ pdssibility which might
. ?t: comﬁéi"ﬁﬁ‘radarto arill some unnecessary wells that ¥e don't
. . some BT '_ ’
: PRSI think are necessary and we don't want to ariil. T
M Fen
. ). | =
: as ] why would you have to 4o that?
i ad> : ‘
4 E? A Wwell, one of the reasons might bhe for competitive
: r— reasons, even though we night not increase any additional
E T '
! as recovery: and on the other hand, there may be some legal
: . reasons why W€ might nave to.
3 S ‘
B 1=
: H Q Are you talking about receivinq‘your share of the
: R
CEC current allowable on -a month to month pasis., when you talk
; s : »
E %% about competltlve 9091t10ns?
g =2 A Well, the allowabhle device works in some respects
oz o - :
B2 :
L 53 as long as the gells make top allowable.
a1y ' .
X 38 . o R
s 28 Q Yes, S1Y. B
5 i3 |
‘E'gi A put to allow wells to he arilled, additional wells
b-Br {
- o3 ) :
§ L% to be drilled on 2@ spacing unit, provides additional opportunity
= o .
2 ik f
% é; of a largex pore ‘hole. moxre hore holes and gives the operator I
Z -4
£ 8% e ot . . .
3433 ~who spends the money to recover competitive oil without 1N~
6 . §
% o ‘
L 4 . N N . - .
£ 8¢ creasing ultimate recovexry: an addltlonal advantage which
2 az :
R wbE L . . - a2 :
3 3¢ might compel an offset operator to do likewlse against his
G w U - -
u 8%
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will.
0 Now, are these wells at the present time making any
appreciable volumes of waéer?
| AH Yes, sir, there are wells makinq'appreciable voiﬁmés

R P SN, T B
JRN RSB RS

M

of water. It is shown on the production curve that-th

is making slightly more than an averége of fifty pércent wate:.'

Q Now in the event this application --

Ai“ Wait a minute, I will take that back.

0 Pardon me. |

A Well, it is still more thén fifty percent water,

3

yes, sir.

Q Now, in the event this appliéation is gpprdved and<
T.P, is permitted to produce its ailowable in any proportion
‘from either or Bofh of two wells,'in your opinion, would any
réseroir damage result from an attempt to produce the same
amount of oil from one well?

A 'No, sir.

Q Would it increase the volume of water or cause
coning in any way to produce these wells at a high rate?

A Well, there are lots of sectiops in these wells and
I believe that the well can best compete on a well to well

basis on one well to each proration unit.

Q Then, if one wéll were competing with the production
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from two wells on an offsetting unit, would this result in
any damage to the correlative rights of any'of the operators?

A Some people might contend that it might and for that

_.reason we might be compelled to do things we don't want to

do, and that is to drill unnecessary wells.,

Q0 And in your opinion, is it necessary to have two

well on an eighty acre tract?

A No, sir, it is not.
Q Do you have anything to add, Mr. Hocker?
A No.

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have of the witness.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

0 Mr. Hocker, you established this as a water drive
pool? |

A In my opinion it is a water drive pool and a»qood
water di. o pool.

0 And do you contend that the pool is fully devéloped?

A Yes, sir, I believe it is fully developed on eighty.
acre spacing.

0 You don't have availéble any information that would
show where the water-oil contact is?

A Well, as you probably realize, once a field goes on
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displacement of the water level, so .that a.single linc ma

production, establishing where the water-oil contact is, is
one of the most illusive problems of a petroleum engineer.
Not only is it, may not be exactly even, but you may have

vertical displacement of the water level as well as horizontal

be meaningless.

Q This is a structure is it not?

A_ llow is that?

o] This is a structure?

A Yes, sir, a very good structure.

0 Where would you say the crest of £he structure is?
A The hiéhest well, I believe, is T.P., C Number 1,

-

which is the northwest quarter of the Southeast quarter of
two. .

Q What was the location again? I have got so many

number ones here -~

‘A Northwest quarter of the northeast quarter of Section

2, 12 South, 32 East. That would be B, Unit B.

Q Now you have practically all of the edge wells,do
you not?
A Well, we have got some of the good wells too, but

we do ‘have some edge wells, yés, sir. As the proration schedule

shows, we have got twelve and T.P. has five at the present time.

BN
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|

We are going to have some of the edge wells cimply because

of the numbers if nothihg else. T.p. has gone very good

acreade in there, T will say that.

0 '"Tﬁié“ﬁxhibit;Numbgr”l of T. and P. shows all of the

wells in the pool. does it not?

A Oon casual'examination, ves, Sirs jt does: 1 believe

£

that is right.

Q since Amerada has gquite 2 numbex of edge wells, can

you gtate how the wateXx production is on your edge wells, s©O

_called edge wells?

A 1 havgnlopked at the April Statistical Rreport. I

didn't have May yet, put I do have those figures and 1 ‘do’ have

“them calculated if you gould like to have those nunabexrs.

Q 1t might be interesting to look at them.

A All right. 1 will give you these. First I will

give you the barréls of oil per day which would he the april

productionffqr april of 1967, and W calculation of the water

cut.
% Chambers.Number 1, three parrels of o0il per day:
. : -
2 98.6 percent of water.
a 0 Nlnty—elght?
> %
z 35 A Yes.
z @©Z
H 2%
2 i 0 all right.
~ o a8 .
. 2 23
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iy -
o A The Mathers 1, twenty-three barrels of oil per day,
e : :
¢ 94 ‘percent water.
2: 0 All right, give me time to find it.
- Ef’ A All right, I will see if I can help you.
b Q The Mathers is over in Section 3?
L - : 2o A Section 3, ves, sir.
=
3 ? ‘= 0 What was-;t again?
= |
5 3 —_ A The Mathers 1 was twenty-three barrels of oil per
= \', [ L] .
%* z = day, 94 percent water. The Mathers A -Number 1, which is also
¢ <
5 ad> R , .
¥ - —] in Section 3, eighteen barrels of oil per day, 93 percent

.

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HéARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

water. Amerada State BTA Number 1, Section 2, 250 barrels

of oil per day, 48 percent water. State BTC Number 1, Amerada-—-

Q Fifty-two percent?
MR. PORTER: FPorty-eight percent.
A Forty—-eight percent water. Amerada State BTC Number
1, in Section 35, 256 barrels of o0il per day, 42 percent water.
Amerada State BTC Number 3, again in Section 35, 266 barrels
of o0il per day and 38 pércent waﬁér. State BTD Number 1 in
the south half of Section 2, 282 barrels of oil per day, 79
percent water,
Amerada State BTD Number 2 --

o) That is 35 is it not?

1120 SIMMS BLDG, ® P.O, BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243-6491 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101
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A Yes, Section 35. 74 bharrels of oil per day, 57
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percent water. State BTD Number 3, Seventy-six barrels of
oil per day, 50 percent water. Amerada State BTI Number 1

in the northwest part df Section 2; 278 barrels of oil and

31 percent water. Amerada State BTI Number 1 in the southeast

part of Section 2; 256 barrels of oil per day, 66 percent

water.

Amerada State BTN Number 1, fifty-eight barrels of

oil per dayf 90 percent water.

0 Where is that?

A ‘Southeast of’34.

0 What were the figures again?

A  Firty-eight barrels of oil‘per day, 90 percent water.

I will give you Texas Pacific from the same source. State B

‘Number 1, which is in the east part of Section 2; 213 barrels

of 0il per day, 17 percent water. Texas Pacific State B Number

2,71t is in the northern part of Section 11; 200 barrels of

. 0lil per day, 24 percent water. Texas Pacific State C Number 1,

northeast part of Section 2; 270 bharrels of oil per day clean,

or no water reported anyway. Texas Pacific State C Number 2

near the center of Section 2; 266 barrels of oil per:day and
57 percent water.
Q Two hundred and what?

A 266 barrels of oil per day and 57 percent water.
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Texas Pacific State C Number 3, which is in the east part of
Section 2; 103 barrels of oil pef day, 50 percent water,

0 Well, from a casual qlahcé at this, it would seem

that the highesgféégééﬁfé§é”6f‘water """ cut -

puse

.g-0on.your outer

pefforated pool, hdwever, there ai

HI

Nl
8
)
0
0

sxceptions:

A Yes, this would be a normal expectation in a field
that has an active water drive, that is over fifty percent
depleted.

Q In your opinion is the present rate of prodhctioﬁ
causing any of the high water cut percentage?

A> ~Weil, not particulagly, you would call it high
pioductioh. Production of course causes it --

0 Yes. , <

A _ -- and there is some thought, of course, that some-
times you have to produce some water in ordér to get the
greatest uitimgte recovery, so water production as such, is
sometimes necessary in order to get the greatest recovervy,

Q Are any of these wells being cut béék to reduce -

the water cut?

A I don't know about T.P., but I --

0 Your wells?

A -~ not to my knowledge, they aren't.

Q So, I would gather, then, that you don't feel that
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there is any coning takxindg place due to the reproduction?

A No, sir.
that you don't think that

A Tt might offect S

ge the ultimate yrecovery.

put 1 doubt if it would chan
questions.

“ g, UTZ: Dny Other

CRoss_EXAMINAT;gg

BY HMR. RUSSELL:
quoting from

My. Hocker. you were referxing to and

Q

a Governoxr's Report?

A Yes, Sir.

what qovernor was that?

Q
and

A Well, this is a

v - .
most renowned publlcatlon

n the ynited gtates .

ervation of oil and gas 1

rreatise on cons
ite

my. Porter is qu

4 pdall, I helieve.

‘called hY gecretaXx

the covernorxr

This is signedby

aware of it, I pelieve.

of New Mexico.

0 In 19642

A Yes, Ssir.
te of publication? s

vlas that the da
1964.

e that appears on the flyleaf.

This is the dat
all right. But, what you may have referred to, OF

\

\

A
SPECIALZING 1Nt
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quoted from therein, to the contrary not withstanding, isn't

it true that the policy'has been recently in defining‘rules

ié for new pools, that it does contain a clause in setting UpP
¢
e . —_ prbrationvunits,“That nothing contained he;ein shall be con-
";ft e strued as prohibitihé"thé“drilling of a well on éach-quarter,,,{
R ok o quartexr gection in an eighty acre anit."
: “oy - * )
=§ a> A You might say that I don't always agree with what
a@ ad>
4 E? the Commission orders.
= = -
r— Q You are objecting not only to this one, but to all
==
a> such orders?
-

A 1 think there is a flaw in that type of order, and

as such, I think ge ought to examine it. It is pretty hard

to have simultaneoﬂ§ spacing interminqled in the same field

87108

and maintain the samne results. It is going to cause unnecessax

drilling.

NEW MEXICO
NEW MEXICO

0 And you were referring to economic waste OY economic

EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
§710

loss in drilling of additional wells, but in T.P?é situation

ALBUQUERQUE,

here, the wells are already drilled and the amount of money
expended is infinitesimal that it will, say as compared to
drilling new wells, and if f.p. feels that this would not

create an economic waste on them, you wouldn't pérticularly

AL BANK EAST ® PHONE 256.1294 @ ALBUQUERQUE,

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS,
p.0, BOX 1052 @ PHONE 243:6691 @

have no objection to it, wopld you? . \

A No, sir. I think, however, 1 might point out that

SPECIALIZING 1Nt
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these wells wete drilled at the time there was a temporary 1 -

spacing order, and our company policy is not to ignore temporary,

ww~~-_spacinq;bfa§f$,”§imply hecanae it says,pempbrary.

AP D

o  what happened to that one well you drilled, which is

g,

o (S
S o
¥3 g
your ==
LA e -
R } e A. Well, that was drilled before the introduction of
= |
5 = . — - the spacing oxrder.
a> :
=
i ' Q Before the order?
B =
; =
: = A Well, just a minute, I will give 'you the date. Since
!
8 co
! = 1 gave you your dates, I will give you mine.
H . . .
. : 2 0 I believe you called it your Chambers Number 22
% z .
} 2 A Yes, sir. and it is in the northeast quarter of the
L o
b LS 2
i (Y _northwest quarter of Section 11l.
K [¥] — S
’ > o2 .
: g .85 : . .
: “§<§§ o} Well, I don't think the date 1S really of any
: r B& .
: o E3 . . . - . _ .
- z ;; consequence. ~ 1t was drilled after your Chambers Number 1 Well?
* 2 . ..
2 & 82 A Yes, sir, that is true.
g §§ 0 And was drilled to the pevonian?
g T :
w o & .
= 33 A Yes, sir.
% é% 0 fut, when the eighty acre spacing came in, it was
¥ %; ‘
‘ g% closed-in, is that correct?
5%

A Yes, sir, I think this well was -~ just a minute,
1et me check. Just to make it straight, the Amerada Chambers

Numbex 1 was sputted in April of 1958 and the Amerada Chambers

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS,
1120 SiMMS BLDG. @ P.0.
1400 FIRST NATIONAL BA
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Number 2 was sputted in May, well, it was sputted on February
the 10th, 1951, which would be a little less than three months

prior to the spacing order.

o :Néw,fifaéﬁTEfﬁéﬁfrfévput‘any‘léqalwiﬁf'rpréEéEiéﬂ
burden on you, but you indicated the possible existeﬁcé of a
legal problem, and I assume you're thinking somewhat of asking
for an additional well if this is done, hut you do recognize
that the limitation which T.P. has now put on its application,
restricting this to presently existing wells iﬁ thé’Devoniani
which are shu£~in, Qould eliminate that probiem?

A Weli, it might, except there would be the existence
of éompetition again, and I think --

Q - Compétition rather than the other legal problem?

A Well, there are both, of course, and one tends to

re—-inforce the other and the cumulative effect could be rather

~drastic on Amerada. We don't want to spend the money, but if

we had to, we made an estimate that it might cost Amerada,
might, and we don't want to spend it, I will say again, over
a million dollars to be competitive.

Q To drill?

A To drill, we would have to drill some additional
wells.
Q You are aware that many people, at least, are of
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i

the opinion that competition is the American way of life?

A I believe controlled competition is fine.
Q  You aren't against the American way of life?
A No, sir.

-~

MR. RUSSELL: No further questions,

Tﬁh WITNESS: He asked me a question I noticed»is
unorthodox, but would T.P. join me-in also in réquesting‘that
the Commission aiso ab;tain from putting‘those pﬁr&ses in
which allow the drilling of more than one wéll. I mean, I
know Maybe.you can't answer th&t, but as far as:I'am‘concerned ~

MR, RUSSELL: I can;t spéak for management.

THE WITNESS: -- I would like to ‘réiterate our
position that we ﬁhink that is a flaw and we feel those would
be bhetter served and spacing better obtained and kept by the
deletion of such language.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

Q. Now, you speak of competition, Mr. Hocker, what you
mean by competition is, that this will allow T. and P. to

produce more oil off of their-each eighty acre unit —-

A Two well bores, or more, depending on how it goes.
Q -=- causing them to maintain a top allowable unit
longex?




e
5
7
¥

2
%

=
s v a0

Coe T i s
. o Ve
PRI USSR TR v

H

annrt

%

-mEIer i" ERERI

dearnley

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY C'OPY, CONVENTIONS

i E, NEW MEXICO 87101
1120 SIMMS BLDG,® P.O. BOX 1092 @ PHONE 2438691 @ ALBUQUERQUE, ! 7
1400 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST @ PHONE 256-1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

PAGE 39

A Yes, sir.
MR. UTZ: Any other questions?
) MR;”"EE”AHINr~w1fwthe~Examinerm"leaqe, I_have no

furthef questions; I would like to make a Very brief statement.

MR, UTZ:' You may proceed with the statements.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, this pool
has had a long and somewhat heétic*history as review of the
records will show, and the‘iniﬁial hearing on eighty acdre
spacing was on April 24th, 1951, and‘as the witness for
Amerada has Eestified, initialiy Texas Paéific Coal and 0il
Company, as it was known at thaf time, opposed the eighty acre

spacing.at _the later hearings. It does not appear from the

records that there was any opposition, but it is indicated
that some agreement was worked out betweé% the parties,

The significant thing, I think, here is, that for
some reason, I don't beliéve this could have occurred today,
but at that time, Texas Pacific did drill the wells subsequent
to the adoption of the initial spacing order. Two of the wells,
were drilled, ﬁheir C Number 4, sputted June 1951 and their

C Numbef 5,spﬁtted in March of 1952, were hoth éubsequent to

the entry of Order R-69, on May 1lst, 1951. The other two vells,

the B Number 3, State B Number 3 and their State B Number 1

were spgﬁ%%d in July and June of 1952, which was subsequent to

'~

N
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oo the adoption of Order R-69-A, the second order which extended

e ? 2 the temporary spacing,

. o Now, it is unfortunate, of course, that these wells

T were drilled and they perhaps shouldn't have béen drilled.

initial orders, none of tﬁéfwells,

Al

including the well drilled by Amerada, have been produced,

:§§ and both Mr. Hocker and Mr. Hughey have testified that, in

. QD ¢ ] .

= their opiniodn as engineers, the production has been efficient
o in this pool. R

= ~

p ) : ) i

gg Now, I think the Commission is bound by its statute
==

which says, " That the spacing in a pool shall be the area

fwhich one well will efficiently and economically drain and
- »
develop." And the witnesses have testified it is efficient

and ceftainly the drilling of additional wells is not economic,

even despite the willingness of Texas Pacific to spend a

nominal amount it would require to complete and put these

other wells on a production. That in itself would constitute
hastg. It's a wéste which, of course, tﬁéy‘are willing to assume
but by doing so, they .put Amerada Petroleum Corporation at a
disadvantage from the competitive point of view. While
competition may be the way of life in the Ugited States, and

ve believe in the American way of life, the oil business is

R regulated industry and the purpose of the 0il Conservation
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Commissipn, both under its statutes and historically, has been
the prevention of waste and the protection of correlative

rights.

‘““”“““W*“wwﬁowywtherencanwbewnawgggstiqupmehe testimony that :

has been offered here today, that one well 'will efficiently
and economically drain and develop eighty acres, and we submit

that the application of Texas Pacific 0il Company should be

denied.
MR. UTZ: Any other statements.
MR. RUSSELL: No statement.
- MR, UTZ%: The case wiil be taken under advisement.
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Texas Pacific 0il Compaay

State "B" No. 1%
State 3" No. 2

State "C" No. 1*
State ''C" No. 2%
State ""C" No. 3%
Amerada Petroleum Corporation
L. H. Chambers No. 1*
W, E. xsnyonmeO. 1

W. E. Mathers "A'" No. 1

State ""BTA" No. w*/mmy\ﬁis e

State "BTC" No. 1
State "BIC" No. 3

State '"'BTD" No. 1
State "BTD" No. 2
State "BTD" No. 3

i
i

_uw&HS. PRODUCTION

. MAY, 1967 TOP ALLOUABLE
BARRELS OIL X BARRELS WATER - JULY,
196 x 45 273
. 184 x 65 ‘273
26 x 0 273
246 x 350 273
65 x 110 273
hx 19 273
20 x 296 273
20 x 263 273
o1 265 x 245 273 -
\ i A
265 x 192 273
265 x ~'162 273
267 x 1006 273
69 x 92 273
18 x 718 273

PRODUCTION DATA - BAGLEY SILURO-DEVONIAN POCL

ANTLCIPATED: PRORATION UNIT

ANTICIPATED INCREASE

‘MWOUGOHHOZ o>w>0HH@4£\N WELLS IN DAILY PRODUCTION APPROXIMATE
‘BARRELS OIL PER DAY BARRELS OIL COST

273~ + 77

184 - \uo:

273 7 + 27

273 - + 27

20— +155 W

| % $92,000.00
*Well with another well on 80-~acre
unit drilled to Devonian

orer v, 3628

REFORE EXAMINER UTZ

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
__EXHIBIT NO. A
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Page 2

COMPANY - WELL

Amerada Petroleum Corporation

State "BTI" No.

State "BTL' No.

State ''BIN" No.

1

* |
| |
|
DAILY PRODUCTION . _
: - |MaY, 1967 P ALLOWABLE.
~ BARRELS OIL X BARRELS VATER JULY, 1967
262 x 118 . 273 ;
¢ 200 x 388 270
| 56x 478 270

ANTICIPATED PRORATION UNIT
PRODUCTION CAPACLTY W/2 WELLS
RARRELS -OTY. BER DAY

ANTICIPATED INCREASE
IN DAILY PRODUCIION

BARRELS OILL

 APPROXIMATE
COST




TEXAS PACLFIC o1L COMPANY

WELL NO-

Wh D

state ug" Well No.

state nen Well No.

state ugt yell No.

state np" Well No.

0TAL CASING PRESENT 0P OF
CEPTH | SIZE AND eprH  PEREQRATLONS CEMENT
11,0600 1" €@ 11,060 10785-10975 | 5500
N ICHE AN 11,018 9000-9048 4710
@ _
11,097" ¢ yAC] 11,090 9059-9068 circulated
10578-11916 K 250"

1,068t %" @ 11,065

WORK REQULRED 0
PRODUCE WELL

Hsmnwww flowline and mnnwmwow

Squeeze mﬂommpn Penn nonmonmﬂwo:m. jnstall glowline,
tubing,. i

and mnnvmwowww 11€t equipment = mw9vooo.

1 flowline,

esent Penn mmnmonmnwoum. instal
4,000,

squeeze 3
tubing, and wnnwmwnwmw lift equipment - §

Tastall flowline ~ $2,000.

a1 Li€€ equipmen® ~ §22,000.




AMERADA PETROLEUM CORP

PRODUCTION CURVE
SILURO —DEVONIAN POOL .

EXHIBIToosrmem
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MONTHLY OIL & WATER PRODUCTION-THOUSANDS OF BARRELS

AMERADA PETROLEUM CORP: MONTHLY PRODUCTION C

EXHIBI T . w
BAGLEY SILURO-DEVONIAN P(

LEA COUNTY,NEW MEXICO
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